TOWN OF ELBRIDGE

TOWN BOARD MEETING
November 26, 2024

Town Board minutes for the November 26, 2024 meeting. Supervisor Richardson called the meeting to order at 7:00 PM and led the Pledge of Allegiance.

PRESENT: 
Vernon Richardson, Supervisor

Doug Blumer, Councilor

Floyd Duger, Councilor

Todd Platten, Councilor
Mike Caron, Councilor (via phone, non-voting)
OTHERS PRESENT:  Town Attorney Joe Frateschi, Mary Jo Davis, Eric Howard, Mike Barrigar
RECORDING SECRETARY: Danielle Karlik, Town Clerk

ADOPT MINUTES:  On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten the minutes from November 14, 2024 were unanimously entered in record.

On a motion by Councilor Platten, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the November 19, 2024, Joint Municipal Water meeting were entered into record. Councilor Duger abstained. 
MOTION TO PAY BILLS:  On a motion by Councilor Blumer, seconded by Councilor Platten, General Bills Abstract #11, Vouchers #450-484, in the amount of $47,709.93 were ordered paid, and Highway Bills, Abstract #11, Vouchers #1184-1202, in the amount of $16,498.97 were ordered paid with a total disbursement of $64,208.90.

BUDGET MODIFICATION:  On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Blumer, the following budget modification was accepted unanimously:
From A1620.2 Central Printing and Mailing Equipment (up to) $3,500.00
To A1220.4 Supervisor Contractual (up to) $3500.00

GUESTS:  
· Eric Howard addressed the Town Board in regards to changing Town Codes for fences and accessory items for properties zoned agricultural, when bordering properties zoned residential. He proposed that accessory permits (fences, pools etc.) should be a favorable action, not a right. At this time Mr. Howard handed Board members maps and photographs, showing his property against the neighboring property. He explained the fencing situation on his property, and the snow fencing placed by the neighbors on the property line, which he feels has no functionality. Further discussion took place in regards to setbacks, how to gain access to the property in-between the existing fence, which belongs to Mr. Howard, and the new fencing, as well as what permits were/are needed. 
Beyond blocking property access, Mr. Howard suggested the Code be changed so that property owners should be current with tax payments, and any possible codes violation corrections, before being issued an accessory permit. Further discussion took place in regards to unequal assessment values, and County permits issued to residents whom are deceased, still being in effect. Supervisor Richardson stated Codes Officer Tanner will be available next week to discuss this matter.

· Mr. Mike Barrigar addressed the Board stating that he had spoken with Codes Officer Tanner before placing the snow fence. He further stated the fence is appropriate as he will be plowing in December, and it was Mr. Howard choice to place his fence with a one-foot setback from the property line. Mr. Barrigar went on to state that the past Codes Officer told him “there is no fence regulation out here.” He has the right to fence in his property on the property line. He feels he is “solid” in his actions.  
COMMUNICATIONS: The Boil water advisory has been lifted.
OLD BUSINESS:
· Historical Archives – an additional location has been looked at. Economics still remain the major factor. There is one more location to consider. A meeting will be arranged so the Village Board and Historian can view the space. 
· Association of Town Delegates – No commitment for any Board members as of yet.
NEW BUSINESS:  95 families received food donations for Thanksgiving. The local Food Pantry plans to have the same number for Christmas. The Food Pantry plans to move to the Methodist church on January 11, 2025. 
COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Councilor Blumer:  Elbridge Fire Department Car #2 and #3 have resigned from their offices. A recommendation by Chief Peters has been made for Car #2, and Car #3 will remain empty until April elections. 
Councilor Duger:  Review of Comprehensive Plan is moving along. There has been no word from the County for the Hazard Mitigation Plan. All information has been submitted. The senior’s Christmas party will be held on December 3rd. The Board has been invited. The next senior trip will be held on December 5th. 
Councilor Platten:  Nothing new. The Environmental Commission meeting was canceled, due to Town Board meeting on the same night. Attorney Frateschi has reviewed SPCA contract, which is the same as other Towns who contract with them. Councilor Platten has reached out to the SPCA twice since the last Town Board meeting. 
Supervisor Richardson:  Tanks are being started for the Joint Water Project. Pipes will wait until warmer weather. If there are no bills to be addressed the next Joint Water public meeting will be canceled. Discussion took place in regards to various types of hydrants, and compatibility, as well as entities that will actually run the water department. Supervisor Richardson will bring the issue up at the next water meeting.
AUDIENCE PARTICIPATION:  What is the next step in in regards to Mr. Howard’s earlier discussion. Councilor Blumer and Attorney Frateschi stated it would continue with the Codes Officer, and then the Attorney would research for what can be done locally. The Board will then need to make decisions on local law changes. 
Mary Jo Davis addressed the Board about the recent water advisory and notifications to the community. The Town has email blasts, signage, website, and Facebook. Residents need to be made aware of notification availability and options were discussed. 
ADJOURNMENT:  On a motion by Councilor Duger, seconded by Councilor Platten, the November 26th Town Board meeting was unanimously adjourned at 8:06 PM.
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